No.

UNiTED INDEPENDENT ScHOOL DISTRICT

AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: Donations
SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos of Superintendent
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:

DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: _January 23, 2008

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be
attached to minutes.
The following are donations over $1000
1. Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School Student Activity Club received a donation of $1,000.00 from the
LBJ Quarterback Club.
2. Newman Elementary received a donation of $4,600.00 from B.P. Newman Investment Co (Peggy

Newman).

Gutierrez Elementary School received a donation of $4,600.00 from the Gutierrez Elementary PTC.

De Liano Elementary School received a donation of $1,170.13 from the De Llano Elementary PTC.

The Federal and State Compensatory Programs Department received a donation of $6,000.00 from AEP.

Los Obispos Middle School FLS Unit received a donation of $1,000.00 form Wal-Mart.

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 20 Food/Gift Baskets with a total value of

$1,200.00 from County Commissioner Frank Sciaraffa.

8. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 175 Christmas gifts with a total value of
$1,750.00 from the Alexander High School Students under the direction of Mr. Aguilar (English Teacher)
and the “Christmas Kindness Project”.

9. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 430 Christmas gifts with a total value of
$4,300.00 from Mr. Manuel Garcia, representative for Toys for Tots / U.S. Marine Corps.

10. Los Obispos Middle School Boys Athletics received a donation of $4,269.09 from the Booster Club.
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The following are donations under $1000

United South Middle School received a donation of $800.00 from Wal-Mart.

De Llano Elementary School received a donation of $120.00 from Mrs. Ramirez and Mrs. Nunez.

De Llano Elementary School received a donation of $816.75 from the De Llano PTC.

Salinas Elementary School PTC received a donation of $200.00 from Mrs. Ruth Mayers.

Washington Middle School received a donation of $34.27 from Verizon.

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 50 Christmas gifts with a total value of $500.00

from South Pole Santa Toy Drive/The City of Rio Bravo.

United South High School Cheerleaders received a donation of $500.00 from the USHS Athletic Booster Club.

United South High School Cheerleaders received a donation of $100.00 from Solis Security Specialists.

9. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of $100.00 from Oscar and Rebecca Laurel
(Alexander High School Parents).

10. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 25 Christmas gifts with a total value of $250.00
from the Los Obispos Middle School Facuity and Staff.

11. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 20 Christmas gifts with a total value of $200.00
from Sheriff Rick Flores’ Western Christmas Event.

12. United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 2 bicycles with a total value of $100.00 from Judge
Ramiro Veliz.

13. Amparo Gutierrez Elementary School received a donation of $100.00 from Mrs. Maria Christina Dovalina.

14. Washington Middle School received a donation of $150.00 from 1.B.C.

Grand Total: $33,860.24
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RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact.

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other
Revenues, Grants from Private Sources.




Roberto Santos

Superintendent
To: Mr. Robert J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Annabel Rubio, Principaw
Re: Donation
Date: January 11, 2008

Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School Student Activity Club has received the following donation:
LBJ Quarterback Club $1,000.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the
board.

Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School Student Activity greatly appreciates the above-mentioned organization for
their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment

£\

Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School
Annabel Rubio, Principal
3910 St. Luke Blvd. ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-6600 ® Fax (956) 473-6699



LBJ QUARTERBACK CLUB 0305

5622 CIELITO LINDO
LAREDO, TX 78046
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UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto Santos
Superintendent
To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Zulema Gutierrez, Principal@/
Subject: ~ Donation
DATE: January 9, 2008

I respectfully request that you place the following donation on the next board meeting agenda for
approval by the School Board:

B.P. Newman Investment Co. (Peggy Newman)  $4,600.00

Newman Elementary is very appreciative for the generous donation.

Newman Elementary School
Zulema Gutierrez, Principal
1300 Alta Vista @ Laredo, Texas 78041 ® (956) 473-3800 @ Fax (956) 473-3899
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Amparo Gutierrez Elementary School

505 Calle del Norte
Laredo, TX 78041
To: Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Claudia C. Dovalina-Guzman, PrincipalM .
Subject: Donation
Date: December 17, 2007

We respectfully request that the following donation be placed on the next board meeting agenda
for board approval. Our P.T.C. donated a check for $4,600.00 to our school. This is to purchase
our students incentives, Christmas gifts and classroom supplies. Enclosed you’ll find a copy of
the check. Thank you.
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FOR CHILDREN

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Maria Elva Campos, PrincipalW
Subject: Donation
Date:

December 17, 2007

Matias de Llano Elementary School received a donation of $1,170.13 from
Matias de Llano, Jr. Elementary P.T.C.

We respecttully request that this item be placed on the next board meeting agenda for
approval.

Matias de Liano Elementary School
Maria Elva Campos, Principal

Diana V. Martinez, Assistant Principal
1415 Shiloh Drtve ® Laredo, Texas 78045 @ (956) 473-4000 @ Fax (956) 473-4099



102519
1415 SHILOH DR ‘ ‘

MATIAS DE LLANO JR. ELEMENTARY PTC :
. e 83 s /5{//7 /07

IIBC

o Int mat onal B n

, (et #M@Z’bw

"rmmuxouam -Lxuqoeseaueooxaaqeﬁqm<;5g‘~~ )

e s




SCHOOL D

Elia M. Juarez
Director

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Elia M. Juarez, Director
Federal/State Compensatory Programs

Subject: AEP donation for Migrant Program Students

Date: December 13, 2007

Mr. Santos, please present for Board Approval a donation of $6,000 to our Migrant Education Program from American
Electric Power Co.

This donation will be used to provide supplemental instructional services (above and beyond) for our Priority for Services
Migrant Students as per Federal Compliance Guidelines. Funds from this donation will be utilized to provide Saturday
TAKS, ACT/SAT/THEA tutorials. Funds will be used specifically to pay for registration fees for TAMIU Saturday tutorials
for ACT/SAT/THEA, student transportation, hiring of teachers for TAKS tutorials, meals and attendance incentives.
Additionally funds will be used to purchase Wireless Air Cards that the Migrant Students will be able to use with the Laptop
Computers which are provided to them, on a check out basis, through the Migrant Program.

Thank you for you attention to this request.

Elia M. Juarez, Director

Federal and State Compensatory Programs
201 Lindenwood Drive - Laredo, Texas 78045 - (956) 473-6259 - Fax (956) 473-6422
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Check Date:  12/04/2007 CheckNo. 3000088131
Invoice Number | Invoice Date i PO Number . Voucher ID | Gross Amount } Adjustments ! Paid Amount
31653 12/03/2007 00282424 6,000.00 0.00 6,000.00
Janet Reaves, AEP TX, Austin UISD Migrant Program -Maldonado
Vendor Number Vendor Name : AEP Texas Central Company-Dist
0000187658 UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT P O Box 24400
Total Amount Total Adjustments Total Paid Amount Canton, OH 44701
$6,000.00 $0.00 $6,000.00 877/286-2729
THE FACE OF THIS DOCUMENT HAS A COLORED BACKGROUND - NOT A WHITE BACKGROUND
3 AMERICAN® AEP TEXAS CENTRAL COMPANY - DIST CITIBANK, NA. 3000088131
Eﬂ‘fgﬂ' P O Box 24400 2;“'2%3;;?‘1 :)E 19720 Date  12/04/2007
POWE Canton, OH 44701 )
Pay **#xxSIX THOUSAND AND XX / 100 DOLLAR****
To The .
Order Of UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT Pay Amount §6,000.00
201 LINDENWOOD DRIVE . .
LAREDO, TX 78045 )
Authorized Signaturde?”
THIS DOCUMENT IS PRINTED ON WATERMARKED PAPER - HOLD TO LIGHT TO VIEW

13000088 483 4 1034100207 386L 7R85




NT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent
To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Armando Salazgy, /l?ig'ncipal
Date: December 14, 2007
Re: Donation

We would like to acknowledge the following donations to Los Obispos Middle School FLS Unit.
We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda the next board meeting for
approval.

12/14/07 1,000.00

Los Obispos Middle School would like to thank Walmart for their generosity and their support of
our students.

Los Obispos Middle School
Armando Salazar, Principal
4801 S. Ejido Rd. @ Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-7800 ® Fax (956) 473-1899




MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent
FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal
DATE: December 20, 2007

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

County Commissioner Frank Sciaraffa donated 20 Food/Gift baskets for 20 United D. D.
Hachar Families at $60.00 each for a total of $1,200.00,

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.1S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: '$1,200.00

/ -
United D.D. Hachar Elementary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”

Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 e (956) 473-3000 ® Fax (956) 473-3099




FOR CHILDREN

NDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent
MEMORANDUM
TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
: Superintendent
FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal
DATE: December 20, 2007

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Alexander High School Students under the direction of Mr. Aguilar, English Teacher,
and The “Christmas Kindness Project” donated 175 Christmas gifts for students at $10.00
a piece for a total of $1,750.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.1S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $1,750.00

United D.D. Hachar Elethe‘ntary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”

Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 & (956) 473-3000 e Fax (956) 473-3099




MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: December 20, 2007

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Manuel Garcia, Representative for Toys for Tots/U.S. Marine Corps., donated 430
Christmas gifts to United D. D. Hachar students at $10.00 each for a total of $4,300.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.1S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $4,300.00

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”
Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 e (956) 473-3000 e Fax (956) 473-3099




FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto Santos

Superintendent
To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Selma J. Santos, Principal ¢, ~
Subject: DONATION
Date: December 10, 2007

United South Middle School has received the following donation:
$ 800.00 from Wal-Mart Stores Inc.
We respectfully request that this donation be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for the

approval by the board. United South Middle School greatly appreciates the donation. The donation
will be use for the Special Education Department.

United South Middle School CUSIEeCl s
Selma J. Santos, Principal
3707 Ave. Los Presidentes ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-7700 ® Fax (956) 473-7799
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FOR CHILDREN

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Maria Elva Campos, Principal W
Subject: Donation

Date: December 17, 2007

Matias de Llano Elementary School Principal’s account received a donation
of $ 120.00 for our Fun Fest from Mrs. Ramirez and Mrs. Nunez.

We respectfully request that this item be placed on the next board meeting agenda for
approval.

D

Matias de Llano Elementary School

Maria Elva Campos, Principal Diana V. Martinez, Assistant Principal
1415 Shiloh Drive ® Laredo, Texas 78045 ® (956) 473-4000 ® Fax (956) 473-4099
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FOR CHILDREN

Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent
To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Maria Elva Campos, Principal W
Subject: Donation
Date: December 18, 2007

Matias de Llano Elementary School received a donation

of $816.75 for students’ luncheon from our Matias de Llano
PTC.

We respectfully request that this item be placed on the next board meeting agenda for
approval.

D

Matias de Llano Elementary School

Maria Elva Campos, Principal Diana V. Martinez, Assistant Principal
"1415 Shiloh Drive ® Laredo, Texas 78045 @ (956) 473-4000 @ Fax (956) 473-4099
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FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto Santos
Superintendent
MEMORANDUM
To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Abraham Rodriguez III, Principal (- Ay~

Subject: DONATION

Date: December 17, 2007

Octavio Salinas Elementary PTC has received the following donation:
$200.00 from Mrs. Ruth Mayers

We respectfully request that this donation be placed in the agenda for the next board
meeting for the approval by the board. Salinas Elementary PTC greatly appreciates the
donation. Mrs. Ruth Mayers has requested to purchase the bag of chips for all the
students Christmas stocking to be deliver on Thursday, December 20, 2007.

Salinas Elementary School
Abraham Rodriguez, Principal
1000 Century Drive West ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956473-3200 ® Fax (956) 473-3299




T SCHOOL DISTRICT

David H. Gonzalez

Principal
To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: David H. Gonzalez
Subject: Donation
Date: December 18, 2007

George Washington Middle School has received the following donation:
11/06/07 Verizon $34.27

We respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for
approval by the board. George Washington Middle School is very appreciative for the
generous donation.

George Washington Middle School
10306 River Bank Drive ® Laredo, Texas 78045 ® (956) 473-7600 ® Fax (956) 473-7699
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MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal

DATE: December 20, 2007

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

South Pole Santa Toy Drive/ The City of Rio Bravo donated 50 Christmas gifts to
students at $10.00 each for a total of $500.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.1.S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amoupt: $500.00

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”
Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 (956) 473-3000 ® Fax (956) 473-3099
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Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Roylin B. Wilson, Principal

Subject:  Donation

Date: January 14, 2008

The United South High School Cheerleaders have received the following donations:

USHS Athletic Booster Club $ 500.00
Solis Security Specialists $ 100.00

We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda for the next board
meeting for approval by the board.

United South High School Cheerleaders are very appreciative to the above-mentioned
organizations for their generous donations.

United South High School
Roylin Wilson, Principal
4001 Ave. Los Presidentes ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-5400 ® Fax (956) 473-5599
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MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garci
Principal

DATE: December 20, 2007

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Oscar and Rebecca Laurel, Alexander High School Parents, donated $100.00 to United
D. D. Hachar to provide gifts for students.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.LS.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $100.00

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”
Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 e (956) 473-3000 e Fax (956) 473-3099




MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garci
Principal

DATE: December 20, 2007

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Los Oblspos Middle School Faculty and Staff donated 25 Christmas gifts for students at
$10.00 a piece for a total of $250.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.LS.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: . $250.00

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School |
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”

Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-3000 @ Fax (956) 473-3099




FOR CHILDREN

NDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent
MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent
FROM: Fernando Garcia

Principal
DATE: December 20, 2007

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

Sheriff Rick Flores” Western Christmas Event donated 20 Christmas gifts for students for
a total of $200.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.1.S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $200.00

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”
Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 ¢ (956) 473-3000 @ Fax (956) 473-3099



MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garci
Principal

DATE: December 20, 200

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in December:

The honorable Judge Ramiro Veliz donated 2 bicycles as Christmas gifts for 2 students
for a total of $100.00.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.1.S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $100.00

United D.D. Hachar Elementary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”
Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo-Molina Road e Rio Bravo, Texas 78046 e (956} 473-3000 & Fax (956) 473-3099



Amparo Gutierrez Eleméntary School

S0S Calle del Norte
Laredo, TX 78041
To: Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Claudia C. Dovalina-Guzman, Principal
Subject: Donation
Date: December 18, 2007

We respectfully request that the following donation be placed on the next board meeting agenda
for board approval. Maria Christina Dovalina, principal’s mom, donated a check for $100.00 to
our school. This is to purchase our students incentives, Christmas gifts and classroom supplies.
Enclosed you’ll find a copy of the check. Thank you.
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T SCHOOL DISTRICT

David H. Gonzalez

Principal
To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: David H. Gonzalez &%/
Subject: Donation
Date: December 13, 2007

George Washington Middle School has received the following donation:
11/01/07 IBC $150.00

We respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for
approval by the board. George Washington Middle School is very appreciative for the
generous donation.

George Washington Middle School
10306 River Bank Drive ® Laredo, Texas 78045 ® (956) 473-7600 ® Fax (956) 473-7699
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ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT
P.O.BOX 1359
LAREDO TX 78042-1359

COMMERCE BANK

GEORGE WASHINGTON MIDDLE )
10306 RIVERBANK DR. o

LAREDO, TX 78045

CHECK: 209103 12/05/2007 - GEORGE - WASHINGTON-MIDDLE SCHOO CHECK TOTAL: 150.00




To:

From:

Date:

Re:

Superintendent

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

Armando Salazﬁ Aﬁa’éipal

December 6, 2007

Donation

We would like to acknowledge the following donations to Los Obispos Middle School Boys
Athletics from their Booster Club. We respectfully request that these items be placed in the
agenda the next board meeting for approval.

10/23/07
10/25/07
10/26/07
11/01/07
11/14/07

$620.00

$925.00

$533.50 Todal # / 269,07
$381.80 ’

$1,808.79/

Los Obispos Middle School would like to thank the Booster Club for their generosity and their
support of our students.

Los Obispos Middle School
Armando Salazar, Principal
4801 S. Ejido Rd. ® Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-7800 @ Fax (956) 473-1899




